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Avi Matanky <amatanky@bneiakivala.org>

Dovid Oved Retreat Center - Camp 2023

Avi Matanky <amatanky@bneiakivala.org> Sun, Jun 18, 2023 at 7:22 PM
Cc: Bri Dennison <bdennison@dovidoved.org>
Bcc: pdquest1@gmail.com, thehyatthouse@yahoo.com, illfordcamno@gmail.com, ginohall@aol.com, breazilej@narecycle.com,
jennmatson68@gmail.com, cosmojewels@msn.com, duvallchristy@yahoo.com, ecamacho5551@yahoo.com, jakepqp@aol.com,
tpekarcik@charter.net, emackzum@yahoo.com, milliorn909@hotmail.com, poggin@icould.com, rdjones3320@verizon.net,
aarmstrong@industrialsoultionservices.com, grandpred@earthlink.net, terry.maar@icoud.com, terry.mair@icoud.com,
c.strebal@runningspringsfd.org, gas_bill@yahoo.com, ges_bill@yahoo.com, monicaortega@hotmail.com, Noah Cohn <ncohn@moshavaalevy.org>

Dear Neighbor,

I hope you are doing well.

With summer camp on the horizon, we wanted to share some information about this year’s summer camp season.

Summer Contact

Bri Dennison, our Retreat Center Director, will be serving as the main point of contact for you, our neighbors. Her phone number is (424) 326-
2012 and her email address is bdennison@dovidoved.org. Additionally, you can contact the main desk of our office at (909) 359-2000 ext. 200.

Summer Dates/Major Travel Days

Our summer dates are: June 22, 2023 - August 16, 2023

As you know, there are certain dates where, due to staff and camper arrival, there are more buses coming and leaving our property. These
major travel dates are: June 22, June 27, July 20, July 24, July 25, August 14, and August 16

We have communicated to our security provider that buses should not be idle outside of the camp property gate. 

Fire Drill and Active Shooter Drills

We have scheduled Fire Drills on June 28th and July 26th, and we have scheduled Active Shooter Drills on July 2nd and July 26th. These drills
create additional noise from our property, but are of extreme importance for the safety of our campers and staff.

Camp Drivers

We will be speaking to all camp staff who drive cars and other vehicles about the importance of safety, including driving at low speeds on
Seymour/Cedu Road and Running Springs School Road. If you witness any drivers that are speeding or driving recklessly, please contact Bri
with any relevant information - description of vehicle, driver, and driving behavior.

Additionally, we are adding speed humps on the final stretch of road (Seymour/CEDU Rd) leading up to the camp property. We have been in
touch with the neighbors to ensure that they are comfortable with this arrangement. We thank them for their cooperation and partnership.

We are looking forward to a great summer.

Thank you,
Avi Matanky

P.S. If you speak with any neighbors who did not receive this communication, please send me their names and contact information and we will
include them in future emails. 

--
Avi Matanky
Executive Director
Bnei Akiva of Los Angeles
1101 S Robertson Blvd #105
Los Angeles, CA 90035
P: (310) 248-2450 ext. 101
www.bneiakivala.org








